
    CCKC Board Meeting Minutes  
               August 9, 2021 
 
CALL TO ORDER: 

The meeting was called to order by Vice President Stan Raciak at 7:00 pm at the main 
clubhouse. 

 
ROLL CALL: 

In attendance were Stan Raciak, Karen Hartmann, Sue D’Aloia, George Broecker, Scott Jackson,  
Larry Mills, Jerry Lis, Bob Tollman, Bill Lerch, Alex Modic and Dan Christiansen.  Denny 
Hartmann, Dennis Cronin, Mariann Lerch and Rich Paukner and Paul Coleman were excused. 
 

Minutes:   
 The minutes were presented.  
 

TREASURER: 
Sue D’Aloia:  Financial reports for June and July were sent out.  The 2nd installment of the 
property taxes were paid.  Revenue for June was down from May.  July was up a little.  Work on 
the year end financials continues. Depreciation schedules will be sent out to the HRO’s.  
 

RIFLE/PISTOL: 
Bob Tollman:  Business continues to be slow.  The past weekend wasn’t too bad.  We signed 31 
new members this month.  The heater is being changed over to natural gas.  
 

AIRGUN: 
Alex Modic:   Things are going ok.  A couple more trees came down as a result of the recent 
storms.  There was no damage.  We have a match scheduled for this weekend.  It’s been 
extremely hot and muggy but the mosquitos haven’t been too bad.   
 

ARCHERY:   
Don Walker:  Things are kinda slow.  All the targets are finished.  The targets are still being 
installed, while trimming the weeds which are kinda high.   

SHOTGUN: 
Bill Lerch:  July was down from last year.  Retail shooting was about the same as well as the 
team shooting.  Shell sales were up.  New shooters are driving revenue.  Hopefully that will 
continue as ammo becomes available.   Shot reclamation continues.  It should be done in 
another week or two, depending on the weather.  Shells are still in short supply.  If shells don’t 
become available very soon, our supply will be depleted.   
 
There was a motion made by Bill Lerch, 2nd by Scott Jackson to put gravel from the bridge to the 
skeet range, not to exceed $700.  The motion passed. 
 

Black Powder:  
Dan Christiansen:  The 22 range keeps on gaining in popularity.  The benches were all full Sunday 
morning.  We’re seeing some new faces at Black Powder.  We have some dead trees that need 
to be taken down. 
 

 



COWBOY: 
George Broecker:  Things are slow.  We hosted a match this past weekend.  We had 30 shooters.   
Everything is going ok. 
 

CORRESPONDENCE: 
 none.  

 
OLD BUSINESS:  The security cameras have been installed at Shotgun.  The cameras at the Rifle/Pistol    
 Range are still being worked on and should be finished in a couple of weeks. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  There was a motion made by Scott Jackson, 2nd by Bob Tollman to regroom the berms 
at the Rifle/Pistol range, not to exceed $3800.  The motion passed.  

 
There was a motion to adjourn made by Alex Modic, 2nd by Bob Tollman . The motion passed.    

 
The meeting adjourned at 7:20. 
 
 

 
Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, secretary 

 


